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It has been an extremely busy return to school, albeit the corridors are quieter now that the Year 11's have 
finished their time with us at Toynbee.    
 

Year 10 have come back from the half term break ready for their mock GCSE exams, and we have all been very 
impressed by how they have approached these really important tests.    
 

Uniform Consultation  
As a school we will be conducting a uniform consultation in September 2021 for proposed changes to school 
uniform for September 2022 this will be in relation to all our current pupils. We will be in contact with a survey 
and methods to gather your views at the start of term. We want to create more consistency and to improve the 
standards at the school further.   
 

Covid LFT tests   
Over the next 10 days we will be sending pupils home with a supply of Lateral Flow test kits. It is vital that pupils 
continue to test twice weekly and record their results on the NHS website (www.gov.uk/report-covid19-
result) in order to identify asymptomatic cases of Coronavirus and to prevent the spread of the virus.  
  
Safety concerns  
Please can I ask that pupils do not put themselves at any risk on their journeys to and from school.  This includes 
general road safety, wearing a helmet if cycling, and not climbing in to fenced electrical box areas to retrieve 
balls that have accidentally been kicked there.  Can I also remind pupils that they need to be mindful of other 
people when they are cycling to and from school, and to be courteous and share the pavements with members 
of the public.    
 

PE  
A great week for fixtures saw the Y8 boys attend a track meet at the Winchester track which allowed several of 
those selected a first go at competing on a proper track. The highlight of the event was two boys breaking the 
school Y8 300m record. Harry beat the mark by 0.1 of a second, only to finish second in the race to Alessandro 
who finished 0.8 ahead of him. In the Y7 track meet hosted at Toynbee our students had their first experience of 
racing students from other schools. The highlight of this event was AJ's solo front run win in the 600m. Our Y9 
girls played their first netball match of the year in their win away at St George. On Thursday we hosted six local 
schools in a year 8 field events and relays match. The PE department have been thoroughly impressed with the 
attitude of the students!  The athletics clubs for Y7&8 and Y9&10 have been swapped this week due to the fixture 
congestion. Team sheets will be posted on the notice board in the PE corridor and parent mailed home.  
 

Good luck to Carly (long jump) Kurtis (long jump) David (discus) Jacob (javelin) Gracie (hammer) who have been 
selected to represent the Eastleigh & Winchester district schools' athletics team in Saturday's Hampshire 
Championships. Jacob and Gracie are both defending champions and are chasing the qualifying distances 
required for selection for the Hampshire team in the English Schools Championships.   
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Learning in Libraries  
Learning in Libraries (part of Hampshire Library Service) are offering FREE courses to parents who live in 
Hampshire. Please use the QR Code to book or follow the link to our online 
shop: https://www.hants.gov.uk/shop/home.php?cat=558  
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Timetable   
Week commencing June 14th is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.  
  
Catering   
The menu choices for week commencing June 14th are below 
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